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INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY
CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,
AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

www.rogueriversalmon.org

Next GENERAL MEETING Thursday
April 14, 2011 - 10:00 AM

JOT’S Resort (West Conf. Rm.)
Gold Beach, Oregon

(Come, join us for good friends and an
interesting and informative meeting)

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday,
April 7, 2011 - 10:00 AM
ODFW BUILDING

DUES $20.00
RENEW NOW!

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE

Upcoming Events

April 20, 21, 27, 28 — Arizona Beach
Reel Days
May — Fin clipping

"News and Events" - Keep up to date on the
latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to
www.rogueriversalmon.org

Presidents Corner
David Sophusson

Well, Becky and | are finally back from our little
vacation down South in Arizona. It was our first
actual vacation since | retired more than three
years ago. We had a real good time, but it sure
is nice to be home. I'm still trying to get my feet
on the ground and get caught up on things from
being gone for the past month. | haven't made it
over to the hatchery yet but from talking to Glen
and Chris, it sounds like things are going really
well and the babies are doing great. | was also
told that we have our new trash pump. With the
rains hitting us again bringing more sand and silt
down the creek and into the raceways, the new
pump should be a big help from preventing
build-up against the screens and destroying
them like what happened last year. That's about
all I know at this time; like | said, I'm still trying to
get caught up on things. I'd like to thank
everyone involved for making things run so
smoothly while | was away. Thanks to all!

Treasurer’s Corner
By Hassie Taylor, Treasurer

Treasurers Report  Jan. Feb.
Operating Capital $18,271  $18,682
Feb. Income $ 1,559

Feb. Expenses $1,148




VP Corner
Gary Underhill

| want to say thank you to Wayne Adams, a man
that has saved us countless hours, for hatchery
necessities CAF has asked him to design and
build. In years past Wayne has provided CAF
with a waste gate for the ladder, the partitions
and the crowder for the raceways, the catch tray
for the stacks, the egg-picking table, and the
raceway stands for the automatic feeders. Just
recently (thank you Don Foss for asking),
Wayne constructed six new feeder stands ready
for use in just two days. | was floored by his
promptness; his tasks are greatly appreciated.
I'd like to thank all the daily feeders taking care
of the fish and my wife for taking care of the
feeding schedule and measuring out the food
each day. Everything is working smoothly and
summer is coming soon, | hope. We also
extend a big Thank You to Bo Gemeinhardt for
buying the hatchery a new DO Meter and for
providing a training course on how to repair the
automatic feeders and the new DO Meter.

Welcome home, Tom

Tom Tostenson has returned home from the
hospital. He came through surgery with flying
colors. We welcome him back and wish him a
speedy recovery so we can put him back to
work!

Work From Home

Are you looking for work you can do from home?
Want to be your own boss and work your own
hours? Are you looking for a job where you don’t
have to deal with many people? Do you want to
exercise your creativity?

No resume, no interview. Must have a computer
and telephone.

Call John Lento if you want to be the new editor
of The Riffle. Don't delay. Call today!

General Meeting
March 10, 2011

Gary Underhill, vice president, called the
meeting to order at 10:00am. The minutes of
last month's meeting were approved as printed
in The Riffle.

Treasurer’s report- Hassie Taylor's preliminary
report shows a February gain of $411 and a
month end bank balance of $18,682. She sent
out 32 letters to members in arrears for dues as
of 2009 or earlier and 14 have paid. The
members discussed the requirements for our
non-profit mailing and John Lento, The Riffle
editor, stated that we need at least 200 mailings
per month. We currently mail 235 copies.
Hatchery- Vice president, Gary Underhill,
reported that all the fish are in the raceways and
volunteers will be doing hand feeding for a few
weeks before he installs the mechanical
feeders. Bo Gemeinhardt donated a new D.O.
meter (THANKS BO), which will only be used by
those that have been trained in its use. Now that
all 3 raceways are filled, the automatic D.O.
system will be activated.

Volunteer Coordinator- As always, we need
more volunteer feeders. There will be a
children’s Reel Fishing Day at Arizona Beach in
April and the annual Free Children’s Fishing Day
at Libby Pond in June. CAF will sponsor an
open house at the hatchery on July 4". Philip
Dickson led a discussion about recognition of
volunteer hours with an achievement pin.
Miscellaneous- The new trash pump has been
purchased. The R&E board approved the grant
for the new fish pump and it will be ordered
when we receive the check. Mike Kopec gave
the details for the STEP BBQ at Rockaway
Beach. Hassie Taylor is working with John Lento
as a backup editor for The Riffle.

Kate DeBord- Thanks to Mike Kopec, Katie
had finally some descent raffle items.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45am
Submitted by Glenn Kral, CAF Secretary




Hatchery Happenings

It's been a very wet March as we all know, but
the fish don't seem to mind. All three raceways
are eating great and we just started using the
automatic feeders. Weber, Curtis, and |
weighed the fish March 17" and Rwy #1 with
28,656 fry was at 384 per pound, Rwy #2 with
27,159 was 404 per Ib., and Rwy #3 with 27,184
was 564 per Ib. The babies look great and now
it's time for the cleaning of the raceways to
start. Daily feeders, please brush down all
screens in all raceways, then vacuum and scrub
the walls of your assigned raceway. The
monthly schedule also has the vacuum schedule
on it. If it is bad weather or you are unable to
vacuum, please note it in the notebook. Feed
will be pre-measured and located on the shelf in
the closet; remember to check the feed door one
last time before you leave. We can't risk a
mouse or rat getting into the feed room.
PLEASE REMEMBER TO CALL ME OR
FETZER WHEN DONE so we know the job has
been completed. If you ever have a question or
need a refresher, give me a call.
We have the Arizona Beach Reel Days coming
up April 20, 21, 27 & 28™. That's where ODFW,
CAF, and OSCF join forces to teach 3" graders
from Gold Beach, Brookings, and Pt. Orford how
to fish at Arizona Beach State Park. We could
really use some more volunteers. We start at 8
AM and are usually done by 2 PM with lunch
included. It's great to help a child catch their
first fish; the smiles are priceless. Be brave! We
have a great record of no person or child getting
hooked, except on fishing, and you'll also enjoy
a good lunch. .
I'd also like to give everyone a heads-up on up-
coming events. The fish-clipping trailer will be
coming to the hatchery the last week of May.
We have the Libby Pond Free Fishing Derby on
Sat. June 11" and CAF will be running the 4™ of
July Fireworks Booth at Rogue Qutdoor Store.
An Open House is also planned for the 4" of
July at the hatchery from 10 AM to 2 PM, so if
you have any family coming in for the 4™ ,plan
on hitting the hatchery to feed the fish and get a
hot dog.
Chris Underhill
Volunteer Coordinator
541 247-0396

Sponsor’s Corner

This month we have another new sponsor,
NASCARGO, which is owned and operated by
our own CAF volunteer, Philip Dickson.
NASCARGO is a federally licensed cargo
broker with the mission to get its customer's
freight picked up and delivered where they need
it and when they need it. Please contact them
for a free estimate anytime you need
commercial cargo moved via truck, rail, or
steamship. NASCARGO has served all of North
America since 2003 and opened a second office
in Gold Beach in 2009 when Philip and his
family moved to Gold Beach.

We welcome NASCARGO and the Dickson
family as our newest sponsor. Good Luck!
NASCARGO and Philip would be honored to
serve new customers and accounts.
NASCARGO promises a superior level of
service, giving special attention to detail. Phillip

Dickson, owner and operator of
www.NASCARGO.com looks forward to serving
you.

P. O. Box 728, Gold Beach, OR
office 541-247-4770 fax 541-247-4771
email Philip at phil@nascargo.com

Support those who support the Indian Creek
Hatchery.

2010 OFFICERS & BOARD

President David Sophusson
Vice President Gary Underhill
Secretary Glenn Kral
Treasurer Hassie Taylor
Past President Tom Tostenson
Board Members Phillip Dickson
John Epps
Jim Freedman
Mike Kopec
Randy Waters
O.D.F.& W. Biologist: John Weber

Membership Coordinator: Hassie Taylor

Volunteer Coordinator: Chris Underhill
Meeting Raffle Kate DeBord
Riffle Editor John Lento

241-247-0178
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CAF SPONSORS

Nor'Wester Seafood
Fine Dimim
Port of Gold Beach

541-2473-2333

541-698-7395

| g \ e

Crow's
Nest

ENJOY THE SUNSETS

29850 Ellensburg Ave. = Gold Beach. Oregon - 541-247-6837

In Our Ocean View Lounge

= Oregon Lottery Games
* No Minors = Pool
= Pizza = Burger = Seafood
“Home of the Fish Taco”

Rogue Outdoor Store Middle Rogue
Fishing - Camping - Hunting Gear Steelheaders
Casual & Rugged Outdoor Wear Of Trout
Unlimited,
Inc.

* Meetings are held the 3rd
Tuesday of every month.

* Learn where, when and how to
catch more fish.

* Participate in fishing trips and
conservation projects.

* For details see our website

http:/iwww.rogue-steelheaders.org

Where Secrets Are Kept!
95614 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-2665

Dr. Bob Manners, D.C.

541-247-7142
Professional care with personal concern
29 YEARS EXPERIENCE

Gold Beach 247-4330

Chil‘OpraCtic 94241 6TH Street, Gold Beach

Indian Creek Café
Owners & Staff
94682 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-0680

\\\§

)

Computer Sales & Service - Website Design & Hosting
541-247-0216 - www..westteck.com

Fish Oregon Guide Service
. STEVE BEYERLIN
WW Guided Salmon, Steelhead
) . & Flyfishing
Fine Gifts & Candy e Rogue
29865 Ellensburg Avenue o Chetco
Gold Beach e Elk
541-247-2231 o Sixes /
(541) 247-4138 L
(800) 348-4138 '~ ~Z7 f
www.FishOregon.com

el
OUTBACK

STEAKHOUSE®

“Good Hatchjngﬂ
to
Indian Creek Fish Hatchery!

When in Sprinsfiela,

you can catch a great meal at

Outback Stealkhouse

off Beltline Rd. just East of Gateway St

(541)746-T700
DanJI Bigleq Mike Bi.gleq

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!




Volanteers adsing Safmion

Crobd Beach, Orgun

CAF SPONSORS

Open 7 Days A Week
10 Flat Screen HDTV's
Delicious Food * Full Bar

Heated & Covered
Smoking Deck

Pool Table

HUNTER |
CREER

Bar
&Grill

28773 HUNTER CREEK LOOP
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

(541) 247-6100

Ev’'s Hi-Tech
Auto & Towing
"The Full Service”

Service Station

24 Hour Auto, Truck & RV
Towing
541-247-7525

] chevron

RPACIEEILC:
Karen Kennedy ESeVR==0 N
Broker/Realtor i :
HEAL ESTATE
94150 Tenth St.
Gold Beach, OR
97444

541-247-7925 office
541-425-0619 cell

www.mygoldbeachhome.com

’ngHERM;;N D!PEGT

QAALTY SEAFOOD - DIRECT TRl T TUERMAN 10 YOU

Costam Canving & Procassing O FPat of Gold Bosch O SHL-2479494

Gold Beach Electronics & Camera
29513 Ellensburg Avenue, Gold Beach e 541-247-9429

@ RadioShack.

GEORGE ON THE ROGUE
3 RV Spaces—6 Dock Moorage
Vacation Apartment
Next to Jot’s Resort
541-247-6801

GOLD BEACH

SUNSET FAMILY
PIZZA

Opens at 11AM, 7 Days a week
Great Pizza, Salads &

People Helpmg People DO IT BEST!

UMBER

28680 Hunter Creek Loop, Gold Beach
541-247-6617

Rogue River Gift i -
Shop & Museum
800-451-3645 a2

www.roguejets.com ﬁg
LE
_ JJERRY'S
i = ROGUE
E JETS

Sl

Rogua il Bosto and Jarry's i Lertas v foind
fartan an Lha Lower Kogus River st The e nf Gald Bas et
4571 T
Frservation Manager & Vildle Erlatios
Fagservations: 1 -800-451 - 3645 E28TT RITLF
WWw.roguejets.com Local Phone: te-u)z-w 2571/ Fax  (841) 2477601 N EIELEE 1) Py
) 011, Gold Beach, Orogon 87444 s s g

2

e mail: l1|cl‘l|'roquc|cb GO

"A HOAEAWAYI‘ROMHUMI‘"

P.0. Box 1277 29841 Airport Way
Gold Beacl, Oregon 97444
541 247 7506

Rooms - Pool - Tackle -
Guides

541-247-6676

www.jotsresort.com

* Quality Equipment

oy Reng,,
* State Marine Board g% ?;‘

Licensed
* U.S, Coast Guard

Licensed

S EISHING
* Gold Beach Native GUIDE SERVICE
* Visa/Mastercard 541-247-9219

Accepted www.thfg.com

Salmon & Steelhead Fishing
on the lower Rogue River
and surrounding rivers

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!
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We hatch the fish you catch

WI'RE ON THE WEB
WWW.ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
CAF@ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG

Volunteers Salmon
Curry Anadromous Fishermen
Gold Beach, Oregon

Thank you for your support of the
Curry Anadromous Fishermen and the
Indian Creek Hatchery.

Every year the Indian Creek hatchery places 150,000 salmon in Curry County creeks and rivers.

The hatchery is run by volunteers and supported primarily by membership dues.

Please share this with a friend and ask them to join CAF.

Name: Please make check or money order out to:

Address: Curry Anadromous Fishermen
Address: PO Box 903

Phone: Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903

Email:

Annual Dues: $20.00




